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TINTAGEL PARISH COUNCIL 

NEWSLETTER    EDITION 13   DECEMBER 2011 

PLEASE TAKE A COPY 

TINTAGEL CHRISTMAS LIGHTS 

“SWITCH ON” NIGHT 

SATURDAY 10TH DECEMBER 2011 

 7.00 P.M. 

Gather at the Visitor Centre at 7.00 p.m. to sing your way 

down to Trevena Square with Camelford Town Band, led 

by Mary and Joseph plus Father Christmas in his sleigh. 

Neil Caddy from Pirate FM. 

Carol singing led by Rev. Barfoot, Ede and Storey. 

The “Grinch Poem” by local children’s theatre. 

Mince pies, sausage rolls, mulled wine. 

Market stalls, burgers and hotdogs, chestnuts. 

TINTAGEL UNITED METHODIST CHURCH           
Christmas Tree Festival 2012 – December 9th, 10th, 11th – 
Chapel open daily from 5.00 p.m.  All proceeds to Little 

Harbour, the Cornish Hospice for Children. 
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Public Convenience Review 
 
Recent information from Cornwall Council has indicated that their Public Convenience 
Review has been put on hold for 12 months.  Cornwall Council had confirmed that they 
would no longer fund the provision of public conveniences at the Visitor Centre and 
Bossiney and that they would offer a grant to the Parish Council to continue the cleaning 
and maintenance of the facilities at Trevena Square and Trebarwith Strand should they wish 
to consider this option. It appears that the feedback Cornwall Council has received from 
Parish and Town Councils, ratepayers and local members has given this matter a reprieve, 
albeit a temporary one.  The Parish Council will be meeting with representatives from 
Cornwall Council in the New Year to discuss future proposals for the service. 
 
Tintagel Visitor Centre 
 
The Parish Council are still considering its future interest in the Visitor Centre.  Many 
questions have been asked of Cornwall Council to ensure that the service the Parish Council 
may be able to provide, should it proceed with lease or purchase of the Centre, is the right 
one for all concerned.  A recent newsletter from Cornwall Council on the subject of 
“Localism and Devolution” has prompted the Parish Council to request a further face to 
face meeting with Cabinet Members to discuss the matter. 

 
 

The Chairman, Parish Councillors and Clerk of 
Tintagel Parish Council would like to take this 

opportunity to wish all parishioners a very Merry 
Christmas and a Healthy and Prosperous New Year. 

 
 

 
Contact details for all members and the Clerk are on the back page of this Newsletter.   

The dates for the next meetings are as follows:- 
 

Wednesday 7th December, 7.00 p.m. at Tintagel Social Hall 
Wednesday 4th January 2012, 7.00 p.m. at Tintagel Social Hall 
Wednesday 1st February 2012, 7.00 p.m. at Tintagel Social Hall 

 
 
  

TINTAGEL PARISH COUNCIL 
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Tintagel Parish Council currently has two vacancies for co-option to the Parish Council.  As a 
councillor you can become a voice for your community and you need to have the concerns 
and best interests of the parish as a whole at heart. Councillors are community leaders and 
should represent the aspirations of the public that they serve.  
 
Parish Councils are the most local part of our democratic system and are closest to the 
public. Why don’t you stand for your local parish council and see what difference you can 
make to your local community?  The people who make up parish councils give their time 
and expertise for nothing – their only reward is to bring improvements to their 
communities, often in the face of difficult circumstances. 
 
Many parish councils in rural areas struggle to keep their numbers up, yet being a member 
can be immensely rewarding, as any past or present parish councillors will tell you. There is 
no lack of talented people in all communities and it would be a tremendous boost to our 
parish council to be joined by a few of their number. 
 
The skills and qualities required of a Parish Councillor are someone who is approachable; 
who listens; who understands the situation for the benefit of the Parish; who can discern 
and make objective decisions; who can work with and encourage others in the village; and 
who can work together as a Council with a collective agreement even at the expense of 
personal interests. 
 
The Parish Council meets once a month, in the evening, on the first Wednesday of the 
month (no meeting in August). There are additional meetings throughout the year 
depending on urgent business, planning application deadlines, special events in the village 
and an Annual General Meeting.  
 
Am I qualified? 
Most people are. However there are a few basic rules. You have to be: 
a British citizen, or a citizen of the Commonwealth or the European Union, and 
18 years or older on the day you become nominated for election, and 
live or work in or near the parish. 
 
Interested ? - Applications should be made in writing to the Clerk at the address on the 
back of this newsletter no later than noon on Friday 23rd December 2011. Applicants will 
be invited to meet with the Parish Council on Wednesday 4th January 2012.  If you require 
any further information regarding qualification etc. please contact the Clerk. 
 
 
  

Could you be a Parish Councillor? 
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Affordable Housing Development in Tintagel 

COME ALONG AND HAVE YOUR SAY! 

Thursday 15th December 2011 

4pm – 7pm in Tintagel Social Hall 

The affordability of homes is an issue across much of Cornwall, in particular in 

picturesque areas such as Tintagel Parish where there is a relatively high level 

of second home ownership, approximately 15% of all homes in the Parish. 

According to Cornwall Council’s Homechoice Register, there are currently 61 

people with a local connection to Tintagel Parish who are looking for affordable 

housing to rent, to buy, or part buy. 

To be eligible for affordable housing your income must be such that you cannot 

afford to rent or buy a property at open market prices and to apply for 

affordable housing, you should have a local connection to the area.  This often 

means that you have lived or worked in the Parish for the last 3 years or that 

you have family ties here. 

Providing affordable housing on suitable sites helps to create balanced 

communities.  It breaths fresh life into rural villages and can help ensure local 

people can stay in their community whatever their age or circumstances.  New 

affordable housing can help support local services like Post Offices, shops, pubs 

and schools year round. 

Cornwall Council has been approached by a housing association who wants to 

provide 24 affordable homes for local people on land between Fosters Lane and 

Tintagel Primary School.   

Cornwall Council would like to know your views on developing this site so 

please come along to the public exhibition and have your input.  You may be a 

neighbour, local business, an interested member of the community or someone 

who is interested in affordable housing for yourself. 

There will be a representative of the housing association to answer your 

questions about the proposed development and also representative from 

Cornwall Council to answer your questions about affordable housing. 

So do please come along - we look forward to seeing you! 
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NEWS FROM PCSO TERRY GROVES, DEVON AND CORNWALL POLICE 

Concerns from residents regarding dog fouling featured quite highly in the Tintagel Parish 
Plan.  The subject has been raised before in Parish Newsletters but the Parish Council has 
been asked to feature the issue again as there are still some people who do not care 
enough about our beautiful parish to clean up after their dogs.    If you see anyone who 
does not clean up after their dog, please contact either Cornwall Council (details below) or 
pass as much information as you can to the Parish Clerk, who will then pass the information 
to Cornwall Council. 
 
Anyone concerned about the welfare of a dog or wants to report an 
incident or situation that involves a nuisance or danger caused by 
dogs should contact either the  Environmental Health team on 0300 
1234 212 or your local One Stop Shop.   

SLATE THEFT 

Theft of slate is starting to increase, a considerable amount was stolen recently in the 
Boscastle area, if anyone has any information please contact PCSO Terry Groves or ring 101. 

Terry Groves 

 

DOMESTIC OIL GROUP 

 

By the time you read this the latest group oil order will have 

been placed.  What the saving will have been it is not 

possible to say but the last time we saved between 4p and 

5p a litre which is well worth saving.  The more people use 

the scheme the greater the bargaining power I am able to 

use when negotiating with the oil companies.  The next 

orders will be needed so that an order can be placed on 

18th February 2012.  To place an order contact John on 

01840 770500.  It costs you nothing but can save you money. 
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Tintagel Surf Life Saving Club 
 

The end of the summer but 

certainly not the end of the fun 

as the Club have had a host of 

activities in recent weeks. The 

Nippers invited friends and 

families to join them for a Fun 

Competition on the beach at 

the end of the season, from 

Chariot Races and Flags to Tug 

of War there was keen 

competition from all ages, 

followed by a barbeque at the 

Club House.  

 

The fun day gave the Nippers 

some practice for the local 

Inter Club Fun Day which was 

hosted this year by 

Crackington Haven Surf Life 

Saving Club. Sun cream was 

slapped on as we had one of 

the hottest days of the summer 

(at the end of September!) 

and the Nippers had great fun 

with all the beach and water 

competitions. 

 

One of the highlights of the year is our Nipper Night Hike, and this year was 

no exception. On our planned date Roughtor was shrouded in fog so a 

disappointed gang of Nippers (and helpers) in Halloween fancy dress 

consoled themselves with a few game in the drizzle at base camp followed 

by cake and hot drinks. Luckily, by the next weekend the fog gave way to 

glorious clear skies and 4 teams of keen Nippers completed a range of tasks 

including Mummy making, bridge and shelter building and code breaking, 

that took them to the top of Roughtor and back. Some excellent team work 

from the Nippers, with prizes given for the winning team. 
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The Juniors and Seniors 

had a team event with 

a Paintball Game at St 

Teath - it seems that 

the bruises and aches 

were fairly shared 

amongst the group. 

Further winter training 

activities are planned 

for the Juniors on 

Sunday mornings. 

 

Winter training is now 

taking place at the 

Camelford Sports 

centre on Friday 

evenings from 7-8pm. 

 
 

 

 

 

Representatives from 

Tintagel Surf Life Saving Club 

who attended the recent 

Remembrance Service   
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 CORNWALL COUNCIL NEWS FROM COUNCILLOR GLENTON BROWN 

I spent the morning of Thursday 17th November at County Hall 
debating the Cornish Stadium, and to my mind it is not a stadium 
for Cornwall but a stadium for mid and west Cornwall to 
accommodate Truro City Football Club and the Pirates Rugby 

Team. The application consisted of a proposed 10,000 seater stadium and a 120 
bed new hotel with very limited parking facilities . Into the future there are plans for a 
massive housing estate in this area and there will just have to be new roads 
constructed as the stadium parking would be very restricted with the roads not 
suitable, leading to tremendous pressure on the A390 as it is. The park and ride 
would be the main source of parking for this new stadium. It was approved 14 votes 
to 4 and I must admit I voted against it as this Cornish stadium was just not in the 
right position and should surely have been in an area from Fraddon across to Roche 
in mid Cornwall to accommodate the north of the county who I suspect will still look 
to Plymouth or over the Devon border for any of their big sporting and entertainment 
events. It just did not cater for the people from Bude to Launceston and across to 
Callington and Saltash. Some people will argue that many of these people will go in 
another direction because of distance. This new stadium will have permission for 
only a few other non sporting events per annum and to me there has been no 
planning even considered for athletics, swimming and other sports.  

If I can be of any help please contact me on 01840 770302. 

 

 

 

 

NEWS FROM TINTAGEL PRIMARY SCHOOL 
This term the school has been very busy!  Children have been engrossed in their 
topic work: Class 1 has been thinking about festivals and special times, Class 2 
Knights and Castles, Class 3 Mexico and the Aztecs, and Class 4 World War 2.  
Children have been out on various educational visits around Tintagel and the wider 
local area.  We are now in the very early stages of beginning to 
think about Christmas with all the excitement that brings!  
 
Children in Need 
Last week on Thursday 17th November, the School Council 
organised a Jumble and Cake Sale to raise money for Children 
in Need.  The proceeds of the sale were £177.63, but we are 
still awaiting further donations. £25.00 has been raised by The 
Woottons also for Children in Need and this will be added to the 
School’s total.  We are very proud of our children and would like to take this 
opportunity to thank all parents and friends for supporting this venture by providing 
cakes and items to sell and coming into and buying!   

 

http://www.cornwall.gov.uk/default.aspx?page=0
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TINTAGEL UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 

Minister: Rev. Bryan Ede – 01840 214818 

 

Every Sunday – Service at 10.30 a.m. followed by fellowship over a cuppa. 
 
Every Thursday in the Sunday School  
Coffee Morning from 10.30 – noon.  Come and meet friends for a chat! 
 
Bible Study  
Inter-church, informal meetings in local homes on Wednesdays from 7.30 p.m.  Contact 
Brian/Cherry on 213391. 
 
Prayer Meeting 
Thursdays in the Chapel from 10.00 – 10.30 a.m. supporting families, friends and needs 

locally and abroad.  Contact Tony and Marion on 779040 

Xplorers’ Club (Churches Together) 
Fridays, 3.30 – 5.00 p.m. 50p 
December 9th & 16th 
 
For further information ring June Burnard 770403 or Christine Irons (770433) 

 

FUTURE EVENTS 

Sunday 4th December, 10.30 a.m. Gift Service and Monetary donations for the Truro 
Autistic School.  Gifts to be taken to the Bodmin Children’s Home.  Please support. 

Sunday 4th December - Grand Concert for Charity at 7.30 p.m., starring the Allen Valley 
Singers, the Tintagel Orpheus Male Voice Choir, followed by tea, coffee, mince pies.  
Donations for the Cornish Hospices. 

Christmas Tree Festival 2012 – December 9th, 10th, 11th – Chapel open daily from 5.00 p.m.  
all proceeds to Little Harbour, the Cornish Hospice for Children. 

Sunday 18th December, 6.00 p.m. – Village Carol Service – Do come and join in singing your 
favourite carols.   

Saturday 24th December – Christmas Eve, 11.30 p.m. – Communion Service 

Sunday 25th December – Christmas Day – Celebration Service at 9.30 a.m., led by Mrs. Sue 
Ede 
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TINTAGEL UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 

 
FURTHER FUTURE EVENTS FOR 2012 
 
Thursday 23rd February – Gift Day, from 10.30 a.m. 
7.30 p.m. Puddings and Beetle Drive 
 
Friday 24th February, 7.00 p.m. at Delabole – February Frolics for Missionary work 
 

 

 

  
BOSSINEY  METHODIST CHURCH 

 

Warmly invite you to join them for their Carol 

Service led by Rev. B. Ede. 

*********** 

On Sunday 11th December 2011 at 6.00 p.m. 

The Junior Church will be singing musical items 

Chosen Charity : Phoenix Project (Strokes) 

*********** 

Afterwards Mince Pies will be served in the Chapel 

Everyone is Welcome 
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Tintagel Sea Angling Club Newsletter – November 2011 
tintagelsac@tiscali.co.uk 

 

Sea temperatures have started to fall but are still relatively high at 140C at 

the time of writing (mid November), which means we can still expect some 

sport with the lures. 

The usual autumn / winter species are present and whiting codling, coalfish 
and flounder are all being recorded. Shore fishing during September and 
October was good as normal with some better fish being caught. 
 
Fish of the month winner in September was Ian Young with a Pollack of 8lb 10 3/8    Ozs. 
Congratulations go to vice president Gary Boyde who won the CADSAC open with an exceptional 
shore caught smoothound of 8lb 4 ½ Ozs, (207%). Nigel Rundle also claimed two prizes for best 
pollack and best unclassified with a pollack of 3lb 5 ½ Ozs (84%) and a shore rockling of 95.5%. The 
St Columb bass festival was extremely well attended with over 200 entrants and club members 
Derek Nute and Ian Young were among the prizewinners claiming 5th and 7th place respectively. A 
collaboration flounder competition fished on Sunday November 13th at the Camel estuary was well 
attended and narrowly won by Garry Boyde with a fish of 2lb 2ozs, (106%) 2nd place went to Derek 
Nute with a fish of 2lb 1 ½ Ozs (105%) and third place went to Rob Harper of CADSAC. The various 
annual club awards are being eagerly contested with only a few weeks to go until the end of the 
year. 
 
The efforts of Hugh Fearnley-Whittingstal with his “Fish Fight” go on and over 766,000 people have 
now signed up. It would be great to get to the million mark so tell your friends and get them to 
sign up at http://www.fishfight.net/  
 
Forthcoming events during December and January include: 
 
The collaboration Christmas competition that runs during the whole month of December and also 
the CFSA Christmas competition run on the weekend of the 17th / 18th.  
 
Tintagel SAC will hold their annual general meeting on Tuesday 10th January 2012 at the Wootons 
Hotel, Tintagel at 7.30pm and would welcome new members for the new season. 
 
The big tides in December are on the 26th with the full moon on the 10th and the new moon on the 
24th. In January, the full moon is on the 9th and the new moon is on the 23rd.  
 
The next general meeting will be held on Tuesday 1st December at the Wootons Hotel at 7.30pm.  
  
Good luck and be safe, Nigel 
 
 
 

  

mailto:tintagelsac@tiscali.co.uk
http://www.fishfight.net/
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TINTAGEL MEMORIAL PLAYING FIELDS ASSOCIATION 

The last few weeks have been relatively quiet for the Playing Fields Association.  We have 

spent the quiet period on various improvements.  The vandalised speed limit notices have 

been replaced with more robust versions and others have been placed in the childrens’ play 

area.   

Repairing and replacing vandalised property is a constant drain on the Association’s very 

limited resources.  We manage to keep down the cost of repairing vandalised property by 

having volunteers who help by giving their time to maintain the area but they are often 

demoralised by the sheer mindlessness of the perpetrators of the vandalism.   

I, personally, would like to thank those who give their time so selflessly and generously to 

the Association because we would be hard pressed to keep going without their help.  I think 

it is worthy of mention that one person in particular has given his time over the years with 

little recognition.  He has acted as mentor, facilitator and general maintainer of the grounds 

for a very long time and has taken his responsibility as a long standing Trustee of the 

Tintagel Memorial Playing Fields very seriously indeed.  He is David Littlejohns.  Thank 

you, David, for all your help and support over the years.  

The Trustees of the Tintagel Memorial Playing Fields Association are currently as follows: 

  

R P Hasbrig-Hartley            Chair 

S Brown                               Secretary 

Dr G Keenan                        Treasurer 

G Owen 

D Littlejohns 

C Savage  

  

Various Sports Club representatives and other members of the public are co-opted to attend 

occasional meetings to explain specific matters on an ad hoc basis but have no power to vote. 

Meetings open to the public are held quarterly.  All meetings are on the first Wednesday of 

the month.  A representative of the Parish Council is always welcome to attend as a 

spectator/advisor. 

 

R P Hasbrig-Hartley  

Chair 

Tintagel Memorial Playing Fields Association 
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TINTAGEL TENNIS CLUB -  WINTER 2011/12 
 
Hire courts at the Bossiney House Hotel. The courts and floodlights can now be paid for at 
the hotel. There is a poster on our notice board at the courts giving all court, floodlight hire 
and membership details. Floodlights £2 per token = 30 minutes per court.  Available 
between 8am & 10pm. Wednesday 6.30pm organised play for everyone, Members pay only 
for the floodlights. Non members £2 per hour + lights. A winter membership is available for 
those wishing to join now. 
Contact Barbara for details on 01840 770893 
 

  

DIARY DATES 

REGULAR QUIZZES 

 are held at the King Arthurs Arms, Fore Street, Tintagel 
Quizzes are held on the 1st and 3rd Tuesday of every month throughout the year, 

commencing at 8.30 p.m., £2.00 per person, 
teams of 4 people or come along and make up or join a team. 

Come along for a fun Quiz Evening. 
Dates :   6th (with the Christmas draw) & 20th December, 10th & 17th January, 

7th & 21st February 
 ALL WELCOME 

First Tuesday of the Month – Proceeds to the W.I. 
Third Tuesday of the Month – Proceeds to the First Responders 

For further information please contact June, 770346 
********************************* 

TINTAGEL AFC 

CASH PRIZE BINGO 

Wednesday 14th December, doors open 7.00 p.m. 
Tintagel Social Hall (over 18s only) 

Eyes down at 7.30 p.m.,   Raffle and Refreshments 
In aid of Tintagel AFC Charity no: 1088744 

 

********************************* 

Friday Club 

December meetings will be on 
 December 2nd, Speaker Mr Tony Wills on his trip to Alaska,  

2-15pm at Tintagel Methodist Sunday School 
with the Xmas Lunch on December 16th. 

 



  
Page 14 

 
  

Royal National Lifeboat Institution 

Thank you from the Boscastle & District Branch of the RNLI fund 
raising committee. 

Nearly all the shops pubs and hotels in the area we cover - Camelford, Boscastle & 
Tintagel, have a collecting box, all of which are emptied regularly. In addition 
Bowood Golf club named the RNLI and the Air Ambulance as their chosen charities 
for 2011 . 

Camelford Conservative Club also arranged a Charity Auction and nominated the 
RNLI as one of its charities. 

As you know this year has been very busy for Lifeguards and lifeboats and without 
this steady flow of income they would not be able to carry on this good work. Please 
keep on helping and put your small change in the collecting boxes. 

We have a quantity of RNLI Christmas Cards at reduced prices available – please 
contact Lin Spurdens @ Fairseat, Bossiney Road. 

 

 

Her Majesty the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee 
Celebrations 

 

Anyone interested in helping to arrange the 
celebrations – please contact Joyce Brown on 770671 

by 1st January 2012. 
 

 

TINTAGEL ORPHEUS MALE VOICE CHOIR 

Tintagel Orpheus Male Voice Choir have had a very successful year culminating in a 

splendid Gala concert which raised a good amount for the Choir's charity chest and 

£500.00 for the Phoenix Stroke Appeal which was presented at the concert. 

“The Choir wish everyone a Very Happy Christmas 
 and all best wishes for the New Year” 
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FLYPOSTING AND GRAFFITI 

Flyposting and graffiti are illegal, spoil both public and private 

property and can be very costly to remove. 

Graffiti and flyposting are both criminal offences carrying large 

fines given out by a magistrate, or up to £80 fixed penalty notice 

issued by the local authority or police. If you see any one doing 

graffiti or flyposting, you should report it to Cornwall Council using the details on their 

website www.cornwall.gov.uk , or to the police. 

Graffiti or flyposting cannot be removed from private households and other private 

property without the owner's permission.  

Flyposting 

Flyposting is the unauthorised placing of advertising - usually posters or stickers. 

Flyposters usually advertise or promote events and are placed without permission of the 

owner of the property and can take the form of stickers, signs or posters. Cornwall Council 

takes flyposting seriously - when you report flyposting, the Council will make enquiries into 

the source of the advertisements and take action if possible. 

If you wish to report an incident of flyposting, please contact Environmental Management 

at Cornwall Council. 

Graffiti 

Graffiti are words or drawings, that are written, painted, sprayed or scratched on the 

surface of any property. 

Cornwall Council are responsible for removing graffiti from public buildings, street furniture 

or monuments as well as removing flyposted material. 

Other items such as telephone boxes, bus shelters and electricity boxes are the 

responsibility of the company that owns then.  

However, Cornwall Council have a power to issue a 'defacement removal notice' to the 

property owner, which requires them to remove the graffiti or flyposting within 28 days. If 

they fail to do so, Cornwall Council can do the work ourselves and recover the costs. 

If you wish to report graffiti, please use the online graffiti reporting form at 

www.cornwall.gov.uk or contact Environmental Management at Cornwall Council. 

 

http://www.cornwall.gov.uk/default.aspx?page=22062
http://www.cornwall.gov.uk/
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TINTAGEL GARDEN CLUB 
 
On 8th October members enjoyed a social evening at Trethorne 
Leisure Park; a delicious roast, with all the trimmings, followed 
by a noisy session at the bowling allies where much luck and 
little skill were on display.  The dodgem cars, a new addition, 
took some of us back 50 years and highlighted some disgraceful 
driving abilities. 
 
Also in October, Peter Lavis from the Lost Gardens of Heligan 

gave a most interesting talk about the gardeners, and their families, who left to serve in 
the forces during the First World War; in 1914 the house at Heligan became a 
convalescent home for the Royal Flying corps. 
 
Only four gardeners survived out of the ten who left for active service in France; two 
were laid to rest locally, four were never recovered from the mud of the battle fields – 
their headstones are among the thousands in the vast fields of remembrance in France.  
The photographs, memorabilia and their individual stories gave a moving and vivid 
reminder of how much we owe that generation for the lives we enjoy today. 
 
In November George Kestle gave an entertaining talk covering winter interest in the 
garden – colour slides illustrated the wife variety of plans and combinations to provide 
visual impact from October to May.  George is a passionate plans man with a real sense 
of fun;  he works tirelessly mainly for the benefit of others, and is always a valued 
speaker to the many garden clubs he visits. 
 
Our next meeting:  21st January (Saturday) – AGM and dinner 
Richard Dale, Committee Member 

 

 

 

Treknow Rainbows 
 
Rainbows is part of Girlguiding UK for girls aged 5 – 7 years old. 
It is an after school group that meets locally, once a week, during term time. 
At the age of 7 girls have the opportunity to go on to Brownies and then Guides. 
Rainbows have the chance to do lots of exciting things, but most  of all have lots of fun. 
If you are interested in your daughter joining or for more details, please contact either: 
Jayne Warton – 01840 214888 
Or Katherine Short – 01840 779262 
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Royal British Legion, Tintagel Branch 

The Royal British Legion would like to thank everybody who turned out 
for the recent Remembrance events.  The Two Minutes Silence was 
well attended despite the rain.  Once again the children from the 
Primary School came to the village where they behaved themselves 
with dignity, they are a great credit to the school .  Who says the young 
ones of today are not well behaved.  Thank you children. 

 
The Remembrance service at St. Paul’s was very successful with a full church followed by 
the laying of the wreaths at the Cenotaph on the cliff.  There was a really strong wind 
blowing which meant that when the wreaths were laid they were in great danger of 
blowing away until it was possible to secure them.  Thanks are expressed to all the 
organisations that laid wreaths.  It is most important that we all remember the reason for 
the day.  It is not only to remember those that have passed away many years ago but also 
those members of the armed forces who have given their lives since the last war and also 
those who are currently engaged in combat,  Let us not Forget. 
 
If there is anyone who is interested in joining the Royal British Legion the next meeting is on 
Monday 9th January 2012 at 7.30 p.m. in the Cornishman, Tintagel.  You do not have to have 
been an ex-service member to join the Legion but persons are needed in order that the 
Legion can keep going in the village as numbers are gradually fading primarily due to age.  
So any young people out there, come along and join us. 
 
John Stratton 
 
Remembrance Day  

My Remembrance Day started with the joint service for all faiths in the Catholic Church of 
St. Paul’s, Tintagel. The church itself simply bursting with people of all ages; a wonderful 
feeling, a common bond, the sharing of personal sorrows both past and present. 
 
The British Legion, providers of support to so many people, displayed as usual their 
professionalism, the standard bearer in particular.  Their medals glinting in the light seated 
at the back of the church, listening to the gentle spiritual tones of Father Storey, the 
melodious words from John Barfoot and the clear concise message from Glenton Brown.  I 
realised, as with sunshine, a warm secure feeling of unity and belief spread over the 
congregation.  One large family joined by common grief and prayer. 
 
Joanne Bull 
 

 

 

http://www.britishlegion.org.uk/
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ST. MATERIANA PARISH CHURCH 
CHRISTMAS SERVICES 

 
29 November, at 7-30pm, HEALING AND WHOLENESS  
service in Parish Church 
Sunday 4 December, 3pm, CHRISTINGLE SERVICE in 
Parish Church 
Sunday 18 December, 3pm, CAROL SERVICE at St. Piran's 
Church Trethevy 
Christmas Eve, 3pm, CRIB SERVICE in Parish Church 
Christmas Eve, 11-30pm, MIDNIGHT MASS in Parish 
Church 
Christmas Day, 10am, CHRISTMAS EUCHARIST in Parish 
Church 
Sunday 1 January, 10am, COMMUNION SERVICE 
 

All are welcome to all services. 

 

CAR PARK IN TREVENA SQUARE AND SPACES IN VISITOR CENTRE CAR PARK  

There is no excuse for not displaying a valid permit if you qualify for one (i.e. your name appears 
on the Electoral Register for Tintagel).  This matter has been the subject of articles in previous 
editions of the Parish Newsletter and a Permit Application Card will be reproduced regularly in this 
Parish Newsletter. If you require a new permit, please complete and return the copy of the card 
below to the Clerk, along with a stamped addressed envelope, and a new permit will be issued. 
YOU WILL RECEIVE A FINE IF YOU DO NOT DISPLAY A VALID PERMIT, IF THE PERMIT IS NOT 
VISIBLE OR IF YOU STAY OVER THE PERMITTED TIME. 
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North Cornwall Impact Martial Arts 
 
Congratulations to the students who were graded by Sifu Dave Carnell at Delabole on 5th 
November: 
 
Pre-phase : Kieran Hore, David Evans, Jamie Evans, Ray Galley, Tristram Jones, Gemma Postins, Jim 
Osborne, Mark Drew, Steve Powell, Simon Chegwidden. 
Pre-phase 1: Mark Thomas, Dan Mitchell, Jacob Brennan. 
Phase 1: Mel Walsingham, Jon Cowling. 
Phase 1.2 : Grant Bowker. 
Phase 2 : Jordan Parsons, Ben Mazouni. 
Phase2.2: Robert Brakes. 
Phase 3.2: Nathan Bate. 
 
Children’s Gradings throughout October and November in Delabole, Tintagel and Bodmin: 
Orange Stripe: Jaden and Jasmine, Kai Francis, Bradley Trick, Ethan Postins. 
Orange Belt: Olive Hamilton, Kayla Lang, Farrell Zackey, Thomas Trick, Kiera, Phoebe Drew. 
Yellow Belt: Ethan Hall, Sol Martyn-Leeds, Jonah Walsingham, Robert Bluett, Michael Roots, Arion 
Alexandrou. 
Blue Belt: Josh Bowker, Baxter Lawley, Reece Finnerty, Josh Lang, Keon Mann, Noah Layland-
Stratfield, Bo Simpson, Perry Craze, Danielle Taylor. 
Green Belt: Abbie West, Jamie Stannage. 
Purple Belt: Scott Sleep, Beau Hamilton, Megan Postins. 
1st Dan: Morgan Postins. 
 
Recent events: 
Kickboxing sparring for children at Koncepts Gym in Newquay on 20th November. 
 
NAKMAS: All Impact Instructors and students are now insured through the National Association of 
Karate and Martial Arts Schools – www.nakmas.org.uk 

 

 

 

 

http://www.nakmas.org.uk/
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USEFUL CONTACT INFORMATION 
 

Tintagel Social Hall - Bookings Nick Spurdens 01840 770908 

Cornwall Councillor Glenton Brown 01840 770302 

Cornwall Council General Enquiries 
Website -www.cornwall.gov.uk 

County Hall 0300 1234 100 

Cornwall Council Dog Warden  Richard Downing 01208 893407 

Cornwall Council Street Ranger Debbie Attwell 07768 775928 

Tintagel Medical Centre Bossiney Road 01840 770214 

Tintagel Primary School Headteacher – Mrs. J. Gidzewicz 01840 770473 

Sir James Smiths School, Camelford Headteacher – Mr. J. Lawrence 01840 213274 

Tintagel Visitor Centre Bossiney Road 01840 779084 

Devon and Cornwall Police  08452 777 444 

  

PARISH COUNCILLORS:- 

Roger Wickett, Chairman  01840 770800 

Bob Flower, Vice-Chairman  01840 770857 

Terry Dangar  01840 770870 

Mary Dyer  01840 770472 

Martin Smith  01840 770662 

Thelma Dorman  01840 770716 

David Hodge  01840 770064 

George Menhenick  01840 770687 

Joanne Bull  01840 770257 

 

PARISH CLERK 
Sue Moth 
Email: moth.sct@btinternet.com 

Lincoln House, Treven, Tintagel 
PL34 0DT 

01840 770022 

 

TINTAGEL PARISH NEWSLETTER – PUBLICATION DATES - 2012 

Edition Final date for items 
to be included 

Date to publish by 

February 2012 25th January 2012 1st February 2012 

April 2012 23nd March 2012 30th March 2012 

June 2012 23rd May 2012 1st June 2012 

August 2012 18th July 2012 27th July 2012 

October 2012 24th September 2012 1st October 2012 

December 2012 23rd November 2012 30th November 2012 
 


